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Press release 

Already in the saddle for more than a month, the Horse 

Racing Division offered itself a tour of the Champ-de-Mars, 

Tuesday morning in Port-Louis. The opportunity for the Head, 

Wayne Wood, and the stipes, Subramaniyam Mahendher and 

Deanthan Moodley, to familiarise themselves with the 

technicalities of the track. A guided tour by Jean-Marc 

Halbwachs and Shyam Penith, respectively Operations 

Manager and Track Manager of the Mauritius Turf Club 

Sports and Leisure.  

The exercise ended with a very friendly exchange with 

Jerome Pilot, the new General Manager of the Mauritius Turf 

Club. 
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